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FROM A RESIDENT OF BLENHEIM AVENUE 

 



Appendix  2  General Sustained Objections to the PRG Parking Scheme Proposals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix  2  General Sustained Objections to the PRG Parking Scheme Proposals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix  2  General Sustained Objections to the PRG Parking Scheme Proposals 

 

 

 

3) FROM A RESIDENT OF WINN ROAD 
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FROM A LOCAL RESIDENT 

Dear Mr Muir,  

Thank you for the copy of your letter of  29th July.  

I would still urge the Cabinet of the Council to consider the impact of the proposed restriction in 

Abbotts Way and Russell Place on local businesses, banks and the library with the greatly reduced 

availability of parking. Living in Russell Place, we seem well able to cope with the present 

arrangements (H-bars across the entrances to the house) and only rarely is our egress or entry to the 

property made difficult by poor parking. Should the new restricions come in, can businesses 'buy' 8-

hr parking slots?  

I fear that the new arrangements will lead to a major loss of facility on the Parade.  

Yours sincerely  

Professor John Norman  

FROM THE OAKMOUNT TRIANGLE RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION 

Dear Mr Muir 

 

Re: Portswood Resident Gardens Permit Parking Proposals 

 

Thank you for your letter of 29
th

 July 2011, responding to our Representation sent to the Solicitor to the 

Council on 14
th

 April, which should be read in conjunction with this letter. 

 

OTRA has given careful consideration to your comments, but we feel that they do not adequately address 

many of the issues we raised in our earlier letter, in which we objected  to those parts of the proposed 

Amendment  

1) introducing permit holder parking only on the north side of Brookvale Road 

2) introducing 2 & 4 hour waiting except permit holders in Abbotts Way & Russell Place. 

 

With regard to Brookvale Road, we now accept that since, as you have pointed out, this is a bus route, 

some form of parking restriction may be desirable.  Although we are still not clear how a residents-only 

parking scheme would achieve this, we are willing to withdraw this part of our objection. 

 

With regard to Abbotts Way and Russell Place, we stand by our original objection. 

 

1)  All properties in Abbotts Way and Russell Place have ample off-road parking and, in consequence, little 

need for on-road parking by residents. The proposal for 'limited waiting except permit holders' is 

recognition that there can be no justification for excluding non-resident parking, and also 

recognition that these roads are sufficiently wide that parking does not constitute a hazard to 

traffic. Because parking restrictions have been introduced on wide roads elsewhere does not 

negate or remove the point made in our objection, which is that roadside parking in Abbotts Way & 

Russell Place causes no hazard or concerns about safety. 
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2) OTRA continues to oppose the incremental extension of parking restrictions.  We understand that 

the City Council's present policy is to promote restrictions piecemeal, in response to requests from 

residents.  In your letter, you quote from the Strategic Parking Policy “Residents’ Parking Schemes 

should be introduced where there is excessive parking in an area by non-residents”.  It appears that 

residents groups are being allowed to establish their own definition of “excessive”, ranging from 

“potentially dangerous”, as occurs in areas of high-density housing where  families with young 

children have to walk long distances between the nearest available parking space and their homes,  

to the merely “unsightly”, as is the case in Abbotts Way and Russell Place. You also state that 

'Parking policy in residential areas will continue to focus on ensuring that residents do not 

experience problems resulting from commuter parking or from parking generated by major 

attractors'  There has been no demonstration that residents in Abbotts Way & Russell Place 

experience real problems as a consequence of roadside parking.  

3) OTRA notes that there has been no formal review of the impact of the restrictions introduced in 

Brookvale Road following consultation with residents in the wider area (letter to residents in 

Oakmount Triangle, Portswood Residents Gardens, Highfield Lane & Brookvale Road 27th June 

2008).  The only reference is to 'positive feedback from residents within Brookvale Road'; there has 

been no review of the displacement effect of those restrictions on neighbouring areas. This 

challenges the literally correct statement that the Cabinet has not previously considered permit 

parking in Abbotts Way & Russell Place, but this is not what we said in our objection.  What we 

correctly said was that there had been consultation in 2008 on draft proposals which included 

restrictions in Abbotts Way & Russell Place and following that consultation, they were not 

progressed further.  The point in OTRA's objection stands; there has been no substantive change 

justifying reversal of that decision & no proper review & examination of the impact on surrounding 

areas of the restrictions which were introduced in Brookvale Road following that consultation. 

3)  OTRA objects to the public expenditure involved.  The City Council should not, especially in present 

circumstances, be promoting a scheme which has little or no public benefit and will involve both 

initial investment and continuing expenditure.  Since the properties that would benefit have their 

own off-street parking, little revenue can be expected from second or visitor permits.  The cost of 

the residents parking scheme would therefore fall almost entirely on taxpayers. 

 

4)  Parking will be displaced from the Residents' Gardens area if the proposed restrictions are implemented. 

This will increase competition for the limited, and already pressured, on-street parking available in 

the Oakmount Triangle, encouraging the removal of front-garden walls and planting which are so 

significant in giving the area the special character recognised by designation as a Conservation 

Area*.  

 

OTRA understands that the proposal, and representations made on it, will be reported to a meeting of the 

Cabinet which will decide whether the Order should be confirmed as it stands or be amended.  OTRA would 

wish to be offered the opportunity to make representations at that meeting of the Cabinet. 

 

*(see Oakmount Triangle Conservation Area: Character Appraisal & Management Plan, 2008, pp. 

14-15) 

 

John Marshall 

Professor John Marshall (OTRA, Chair) 
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From a resident of Winn Road 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

[See documents below] 
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Re: Portswood Resident Gardens Permit Parking Proposals 

Thank you for letter of 15th April highlighting your views over the permit parking proposals for the 

Portswood Resident Garden’s locality.  

We have undertaken some analysis of potential displacement of parking from the restrictions in the 

locality of Portswood Residents Gardens based on our own observations and information from 

residents. Any such analysis by its nature is limited in that we can only observe patterns of parking 

or the absence of parking (e.g. during the University term). We can then take an indicative view 

based on source of the attraction for parking, as to where some displacement may occur. 

Our assessment is that around 35 vehicles would be displaced from Brookvale Road, Abbotts Way 

and Russell Place (that could not be accommodated within the remaining unrestricted parking in 

these roads). Of these we estimate around half are University-related vehicles, which we would 

expect to displace into the Oakmount Triangle or potentially eastward to Grosvenor Road. The 

remaining retail-related parking, we would expect to displace into Westward Road or south of 

Portswood Road. Winn Road may however be subject to some displacement, if parking is not 

available in these roads and potentially some short-medium stay parking, if this is not absorbed 

within the limited waiting capacity in Abbotts Way and Russell Place. It however remains our 

experience and view that it is difficult to predict these patterns of displacement.  

Given there was a very high response rate to the Public Notice and that Ward Councillors were 

kept informed of the proposals and responses, I am unable to see any impact from the timing of 

the notice. 

The role of the Cabinet of the Council is to consider and decide on any sustained objections to 

parking regulations. In making these decisions they will judge whether further technical advice or 

information is required.. 

I share your view that there has been an increase in parking in the locality (albeit with the 

variations you have highlighted) this reflects a convergence of university, retail and commuter-

related parking. Whilst no quantative surveys were undertaken in Winn Road and Westwood Road, 

we frequently travel on these roads at different times and are aware of that in certain sections 

parking is becoming concentrated. 

The difficulty with Winn Road and Westwood Road is that it has been subject to major 

developments for which it is expected that parking will be accommodated on site. Thus proposals 

have been drafted to help provide better visibility around the accesses, in response to requests 

from residents.  

 A permit parking scheme has not been considered, as any developments since April 2001, would 

be excluded from entitlement to permits and resident requests have focused on the issue of 

accessibility, rather than on-street parking availability. 

In terms of your Freedom of Information request (see below), your questions were worded as 

follows: 

a) The dates and details of Parking Surveys carried out in Winn Road and Westwood Road since 

January 2008. 

b) The dates and details of Automatic Traffic Counter Surveys carried out in Winn Road and 

Westwood Road since January 2008 with details of  traffic speeds noted 

c) The dates and details of any other relevant parking surveys or speed checks carried out in both 

roads since January 2008. 
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d) Details on the rationale that determined the date for the publication of the new parking 

restrictions. 

 

Whilst I appreciate that subject matter is closely related the questions in your letter of objection that 
you refer to as being part of your FOI request are different and were not therefore previously 
responded to. 
 

 

The response to the first three points, as far as it possible to do so, is covered above. The answer 

to final questions is also partly addressed above. As government and Council Policy for the 

planning permission for developments after 2001 was based on the assumptions that parking 

would be on-site and limited to promote the use of sustainable travel, there is no intended provision 

for parking other than the unrestricted parking that currently applies in these roads. 

In terms of your criticism of the work associated with these proposals, as highlighted above, it 

would be a matter for the Cabinet of the Council to decide whether further work is required to 

address your objections. 

Whilst I appreciate your concerns over vehicles speeds, the provision of additional speed checks / 

traffic flows in Winn Road, would generally be considered to outside the scope of this public 

consultation process, unless the  Cabinet of the Council consider otherwise. 

Whilst I therefore appreciate your concerns, Traffic Management remains of the view that the 

proposals are still appropriate (with the exception of a minor amendment in Church Lane). I hope 

that you will find this decision acceptable, but if, for any reason you do not, and you wish to make 

an objection to this proposal, you have a right to do so. Your objection would then be placed before 

the Council’s Cabinet for a decision.  

Should you wish to make an objection in this way, please write to me stating your reasons 

for doing so and making sure your letter reaches me no later than 31st August 2011. Please 

note that in the event you wish to make an objection and request that it be considered by the 

Council’s Cabinet body, any such correspondence will be included within a Cabinet report 

accessible by the public or be subject to disclosure under Freedom of Information legislation.  To 

protect the personal information of private individuals, the Council will remove the address, 

telephone number and/or email address from their correspondence prior to disclosure. Otherwise 

objectors would need to advise the Traffic Management team, if there is any other personal 

information they would wish to remain confidential. 

If you require any further information please contact me, otherwise please note that 

Traffic Management is now part of Balfour Beatty working for Southampton City Council, 

as part of the Highway Services Partnership. 

Yours sincerely, 

Graham Muir, Traffic Engineer, Traffic Management    



Appendix  2  General Sustained Objections to the PRG Parking Scheme Proposals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix  2  General Sustained Objections to the PRG Parking Scheme Proposals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix  2  General Sustained Objections to the PRG Parking Scheme Proposals 

 

FROM A RESIDENT OF WINN ROAD 

Thank you for your letter of 29
th

 July 2011. I am pleased that consideration will be given to restricting 

parking close to accesses in Winn Road and Westwood Road. However, I am disappointed that you consider 

the proposals still appropriate. Abbot’s Way and Russell Place are very wide roads and there is room for car 

parking each side of these roads while still allowing 2 way traffic flow; and they are not on bus routes. 

Implementing the proposal will put more pressure on other areas less able to cope. Problems with non-

residential parking are a reflection of the car born age in which we live in and the burden needs to be 

spread over as wide an area as possible; the proposals, as outlined, will  simply transfer the problem and, 

for this reason, I wish to register my objection 

 

FROM PORTSWOOD HARDWARE A RETAIL BUSINESS ON PORTSWOOD ROAD 

 

 

 

 

 


